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PLANNING COMMISSION 
STAFF REPORT

Date: June 20, 2024

To: Reno City Planning Commission

Subject: Staff Report (For Possible Action - Recommendation to City Council): Case 
No. LDC24-00050 (The Canyons PUD Amendment) - A request has been made 
for an amendment to The Canyons Planned Unit Development (PUD) 
handbook to: a) increase the number of residential units from 81 to 126; b) 
reduce the number of land use categories and villages; c) modify the allowed 
uses within each land category; d) make changes to various environmental 
standards including grading, feral horse management, and open space 
requirements; and e) make changes to other development standards including 
site, building, and roadway design, among other modifications. The ±161.23 
acre site is located east of the eastern terminus of Mine Shaft Drive. The site is 
within The Canyons PUD zoning district and has the Master Plan land use 
designations of Single-Family Neighborhood (SF) and Parks, Greenways, and 
Open Space (PGOS).

From: Carter Williams, Associate Planner

The applicant has exercised the right to postpone the hearing for this item until a later date pursuant 

to Reno Municipal Code Section 18.08.306(b)(1).


